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EOC RPF meeting
	Date / Time:
	28th September 2016                       
	14.00 hours

	Location:
	CR2, Millennium Point

	Chair:
	Jeremy Brown
	JB
	General Manager

	Vice Chair:
	Adrian Gibson
	AG
	EOC Commander

	
	Jenny Cocks
	JC
	EOC Commander

	
	Liz Parker
	LP
	EOC Regional Training

	
	Vickie Whorton
	VW
	EOC Clinical Manager

	
	Lucy Butler 
	LJB
	Human Resources

	
	Sally Hampson
	SH
	UNITE

	
	Gillian Wilson
	GW
	Unison

	
	Emma Musticone
	EM
	Unison

	
	Jackie Hull
	JH
	Unison

	
	Reena Farrington
	RF
	Unison

	
	Stuart Gardner
	SG
	Unison

	
	Peter Green
	PG
	Unison

	By invite:
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	Secretariat:
	Louise Bowater
	LB
	PA


	1
	Apologies


	

	1.1

	A Gibson, S Hampson.

	

	2
	Minutes of previous meeting

	

	2.1
	Minutes were agreed an accurate record.
	

	
	
	

	3
	Actions arising


	

	3.1

3.2

3.3

3.4

3.5

3.6

3.7

3.8
	Item 1 – Complete. Dispatch sector sheets have been updated to outline how many staff each site can accommodate for rest breaks.
Item 2 – Complete. Initial Gap Analysis meeting arranged for 30/09/16. LB will forward invitation to GW.

Item 3 – Complete. JB has asked for feedback from staff re removal of vending machine in rest room to make space for new chairs. A number of staff requested that the vending machine remained, however JB and staff side agreed that it would be more beneficial to remove the machine to enable them to provide more suitable seating for the staff.
Item 4 – Outstanding. RF to provide JB with specific details around issues relating to unsocial hours.

Item 5 – Outstanding. LB awaiting response from Dean Jenkins to arrange a meeting to discuss Staffordshire Police and refusal to attend incidents.

Item 6 – Outstanding. EOC review with ACM was postponed to November. JB will provide feedback following this meeting.

Item 7 – Ongoing. JB advised that the office next to the conference room is now occupied by Mark Gough. JC added that they could clear some space in the store cupboard next to the RCC for staff side to store files etc. JB advised that staff side are always welcome to use his office and there is also the option of utilising the vacant desks in the Performance Cell.

Staff side queried whether it would be possible for the Performance Cell to be relocated to the first floor to free up the room. JB agreed to look into this.

Item 8 – Ongoing. JB advised that Sara Peck is following up the PTS contract details.
	LB
JC

JB



	
	
	

	4
	General update


	

	4.1

4.2

4.3

4.4

4.5


	A discussion took place around the changes that are going to take place around Para banding agreement and the immediate qualification to band 6.
Further details are to be released, however the Trust is potentially 17 million short to fund this.

There will be more expectation around efficiency to support the changes. JB confirmed that this would not affect the Call Taking function in EOC but there will be further efficiency reviews around Dispatch. JB also confirmed that there were no discussions taking place to reduce the CSD numbers.

Recruitment is going well and testing is underway at Tollgate for further Cal Assessors.

JB is presenting ARP at RPF on 29th September. A Discussion took place around the latest changes to the trial. Staff side advised that they are concerned that the urgency is being lost from cases with the introduction of the new response times. Feeling was that it is now more target controlled rather than patient centred.


	

	5
	Staff survey

	

	5.1
5.2

	LJB reminded all the importance for all staff to complete their staff surveys.
Staff side raised that the quote in the Weekly Briefing last week was incorrect. They have raised the concern with Murray MacGregor and have requested that it be moved from the briefing.
	

	6
	Stacking calls risk assessment

	

	
	Mat Brown is planned to complete a Risk Assessment w/c 3rd October.


	

	7
	AOB


	

	7.1
7.2

7.3

7.4

7.5

7.6

7.7

7.8

7.9

7.10
	JB will rectify issue around RRV breaks and CP sites and send out updated guidance.

Stoke crews can wait up to 2 hours for a vehicle to be returned for use. JB agreed he would take this forwards with Staffs.

JB to liaise with Scheduling after concerns have been raised with staff side that staff are being granted leave on week days in January but are being refused leave on the weekends.

DM’s are being allocated white shirts but they have no Trust logo on them and they do not feel a part of the Trust.. It was queried if those that work operationally also can be issued with some green shirts for ops shifts to make them more identifiable to patients. JB agreed to follow this up.

Tollgate water machine is still faulty and the pipe is leaking. Estates have been emailed but this has still not been resolved. JB will speak to Chris Burbidge to follow up.

JB advised that he is not looking to review or change the current rotas.

Staff side advised that staff morale in the EOC’s is low. JB advised that he is doing everything that he can to relax the mood. It is hoped that the additional intake of new staff will release the pressures in the EOC.

It was raised that issues around end of shift tasking mainly lie with Team 2. JC to look into this.

It was also raised that the Hubs are not big enough to accommodate the number of staff that require breaks during the break window. JB will take this forwards at the OMT.

It was confirmed that there will be a CSD meeting w/c 3rd October to discuss any current issues on the desk.
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